Minutes of 2024/12/14 Colorado QRP Club Meeting

This meeting was held on the CQC Zoom site.  Instructions for opening the CQC Zoom meeting are available on the Coloradoqrpclub.org web site.  The Zoom address is in red print just to the right of the 30 year medallion on page 1.  One must first install Zoom on one’s computer.  The web page to download the application can be found at: https://support.zoom.com/hc/en/article?id=zm_kb&sysparm_article=KB0060928.

The CQC meeting was called to order at 11:00 am., by Roger, WB0JNR (Club treasurer and webmaster, member # 007), in the absence of CQC president Dick, AB0CD (member # 155).

Roger reported that the treasury balance is $2,945.17.  Roger further noted that the current Club bank is the First Bank, which is not paying interest on the account balance.  Roger is researching other banks that might offer interest on a checking account.  Roger also stated that there are no outstanding debts at the moment other than routine Club expenses that are expected to remain the same throughout 2025. These include Secretary of State filings, domain name/website expenses, post office box, Fox Hunt and other sponsorships.  It was moved and passed that the treasurer’s report be accepted.

Peter, NO2D (Club secretary and past president, Member # 748), said that the latest CQC meeting minutes are available on the CQC website.  That meeting was held on June 22, 2024, during the CQC Field Day event at Star Haven Observatory in Strasburg, Colorado.  Peter dispensed with reading the minutes and referred all to the minutes available at the CQC web site.  It was moved and passed that the reading be dispensed with and the minutes accepted.

There were no committee reports. There was no old business, and there was no new business other than informal Field Day discussion. [Note, from previous discussion it was decided all four of the current officers would continue in their positions until the next election in December, 2025]

There was some discussion of an upcoming hamfest in January.  During that discussion it was noted that Vince, KI0RB (member # 432), has done a great job as hamfest committee chair in increasing the balance in the CQC account.

Peter mentioned that there had been plans to discuss Field Day at this meeting, but as Dick was not in attendance (due to care for his elderly mother) the discussion would have to be postponed.  Roger said that Jim, N0COT (Club vice president, member # 194), the owner of the Star Haven Observatory Field Day site, has indicated that the site would be available for Field Day on June 28 and June 29, 2025.  The 47-foot tower and the Force 12 antenna, both used in 2024, were taken down due to the need to use that particular location for something else.  They are, however, both available and can be erected again in a different location in 2025.

There being no further questions, comments, or reports, it was moved and passed that the meeting be adjourned at 11:13 AM, MST.

Following the meeting an informal discussion continued for a short time on Zoom.  It should be noted that the 2 meter frequency 145.46 was opened and available for comment during the meeting.  There was, however, no comment from anyone on two meters.

Respectfully submitted by Pete, NO2D, CQC secretary.

